
   

                                            
 

 
 
To:  ANHF Residents, Community consumers, Tenants, Employees & Volunteers 
From: Ada Cheng, Chief Executive Officer 
Date:  7th March 2020 
 
RE:  COVID-19 Update: Health and safety reminder 
 
 
As of 6th March 2020, NSW Health today confirmed three new cases of COVID-19, bringing the total 
number of positive cases to 28 in the state since the outbreak began.  
 
Since the announcement of the outbreak in January, ANHF has been proactive in taking reasonable 
steps in health screening, sharing of factual information, and regularly updating everyone to ensure 
the safety and wellbeing of everyone. This is our attempt  to minimise the spread of COVID-19 
outbreak in our community and in our aged care homes.   
 
I am seeking everyone’s cooperation and assistance to be vigilant in promoting a  culture of social 
responsibility, practicing safe hand-washing hygiene and social distancing.If you or any members of 
your family are unwell, such as experiencing flu-like symptoms - fever, coughing, sore throat, 
sneezing, difficulty in breathing, please seek medical attention and inform your site supervisor / 
ANHF management.  
 
We would advise you and your immediate family to observe and inform us if anyone is feeling unwell 
and or  displaying flu-like symptoms, please contact your GP and seek medical attention.  
 
We are mindful there are many confusing sources of information available on different platforms – 
social media, Facebook, WeChat, unconfirmed news, news around the topic of COVID-19.  Whenever 
you are in doubt, you may also contact the National Coronavirus Health Information Line on 1800 020 
080 or check the latest media release from authorised source such as  
 
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/diseases/Pages/covid-91-latest.aspx 
  
Thank you for your patience and understanding. Should you discuss any concerns, please do not 
hesitate to contact relevant ANHF management.  
 
Yours sincerely,  

 
Ada Cheng 
Chief Executive Officer 
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